Great Barrington Fire District


Minutes for Prudential Committee Meeting on January 3, 2023
Great Barrington Water Department

17 East Street Great Barrington MA 01230

Board Members and Employees Present:


Walter Atwood



Chairman – Prudential Committee
Kenneth Schumacher 



Member – Prudential Committee


William Brinker



Member – Prudential Committee

William Foster                                                Member – Prudential Committee


Pete Marks




Superintendent


Cynthia Ullrich



District Clerk

The meeting was called to order at 4:40 P.M. by Prudential Committee Chairman, Walter Atwood.
Citizen Speak Time
Approve the Minutes of the Meeting of December 6, 2022.

WB made a motion to approve the minutes from the December 6, 2022 meeting.  WF seconded the motion. Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
Superintendent’s Report:

PM told the board they have been running around plugging up surface leaks.  Repairs were made at 494 South Main Street (Dunkin Donuts), 370 Maple Avenue (Atwood) and 122 Pine Street (Cabiles).  Downed trees which took down the powerlines at the pumping station were cleaned up and the power was restored after 36 hours. 
Financial Report:
CU submitted November and December cash receipts and cash journals, third quarter water commitments and the following warrants: 

                       Warrant #23 dated 12/9/2022, in the amount of $16,027.13

                       Warrant #24 dated 12/16/2022, in the amount of $25,632.29

           Warrant #25 dated 12/23/2022, in the amount of $56,697.59

                       Warrant #26 dated 12/30/2022, in the amount of $117,030.82

WF made a motion to accept the November 2022 cash receipts and cash journal as submitted.  WB seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
WF made a motion to accept the December 2022 cash receipts and cash journal as submitted.  WB seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote.

WF made a motion to accept the third quarter water commitments in the amount of $153,494.90.  WB seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote.

New Business:  The board reviewed a spreadsheet pertaining to fire district bank account balances and interest rates.
WF made a motion to move the suggested funds to Salisbury Bank.  KS seconded the seconded the motion.  The motion passed with a unanimous vote. 
CU will respond to an email from Susan Witt with Community Land Trust in the Southern Berkshires pertaining to property located at Forest Row.

Having concluded its business, Mr. Atwood moved to adjourn the meeting and the meeting was adjourned without objection at 5:10 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
Cynthia Ullrich

District Clerk

